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o 1 P R O C E E D I N G S 

2 ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE LOUIS G. COCHERES: Good 

3 morning, l a d i e s and gentlemen. As most of you know by now, 

4 my name i s Louis Cocheres and I am the A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law 

5 Judge who i s assigned t o hear the matter of the A p p l i c a t i o n 

6 of Consolidated R a i l Corporation f o r the a b o l i t i o n of 31 

7 crossings of the Enola Branch, ge n e r a l l y i n the Lancast-er 

8 County area, a t Commission Docket No. A-00111016. We are 

g also here f o r a complaint proceeding i n the matter of the 

10 Board of Supervisors of Bart Township versus Consolidated 

11 R a i l Corporation, the Pennsylvania Department ox 

12 Transportation, the Commissioners of Lancaster County, and 

13 others, a t Commission Docket C-00S13256. We're here f o r a 

14 prehearing conference. I've l o s t count, I don't know i f 

15 i t ' s our second or t h i r d a t t h i s p o i n t , but b a s i c a l l y we're 

16 here i n two d i f f e r e n t formats; I have a group of the p a r t i e s 

17 on a conference c a l l w i t h me, and I have a large group i n 

18 the courtroom w i t h me. 

19 Now, i n order t o f a c i l i t a t e knowing who everyone i s , 

20 I'm going t o take the appearance sheet and i n d i c a t e the 

21 p a r t i e s who have signed i n i n my presence: Mr. Shirk, who 

22 i s the S o l i c i t o r f o r Bart Township, i s w i t h me; Mr. DeBroff, 

23 representing the Legal D i v i s i o n of the Pennsylvania Public 

24 U t i l i t y Commission, i s r e p l a c i n g Mr. Salapa today; we have 

25 Ms. D'Alfonso from the Department of Transportation; 

9 
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1 Ms. Smith from the Department of Conservation and Natural 

2 Resources, which formerly was the Department of 

3 Environmental Resources u n t i l i t became schisophrenic, and 

4 by l e g i s l a t i o n , I might add; we have Mr. Wyland and Ms. 

5 Smith representing the Townships of Conestoga, Providence, 

6 Martic and Sadsbury; we have Mr. Eaton representing Con 

7 R a i l ; and Mr. Z i e l o n i s representing Lancaster County. 

8 With me on the phone, I ' l l go down the l i s t . Ms. 

g Shir k Gonick, are you there? 

10 MS. GONICK: Yes, I am, Your Honor. 

11 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Newcomer? 

12 MR. NEWCOMER: Yes, Your Honor. 

13 JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Nettke, you're there w i t h Mr. 

14 Keating? 

15 MS. NETTKE: Right. And Mr. Brossman i s here as 

16 w e l l , Your Honor. 

17 JUDGE COCHERES: I ' l l need the s p e l l i n g of t h a t l a s t 

18 name there. 

19 MR. BROSSMAN: Doug Brossman, B-r-o-s-s-m-a-n. 

20 MS. NETTKE: Your Honor, our Pr o j e c t D i r e c t o r , J u l i e 

21 Nettke, i s also here. 

22 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . 

23 Mr. Keen? 

24 (No response.) 

25 JUDGE COCHERES: Do I have Mr. Keen on the l i n e ? 
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1 (No response.) 

2 JUDGE COCHERES: Apparently not. 

3 Mr. Halsted? 

4 (No response.) 

5 JUDGE COCHERES: The conference c a l l operator t o l d me 

6 t h a t Mr. Keen and Mr. Halsted were on the l i n e . 

7 Mr. Mylin? 

8 (No response.) 

9 JUDGE COCHERES: I see. I'm out of names here. I am 

10 concerned. The conference c a l l operator t o l d me I had more 

11 people on the l i n e than I do. He d i d give me three names 

12 only t h a t were not attached. With t h a t i n mind, I'm going 

13 t o go o f f the record. I'm going t o have t o f i n d a phone and 

14 c a l l the conference c a l l operator t o see what the problem 

15 i s . 

16 We'll be back on the record i n j u s t a few more 

17 moments. 

18 (Discussion o f f the record.) 

19 JUDGE COCHERES: Back on the record. 

20 Thank you f o r i n d u l g i n g me i n my e r r o r . We seem t o 

21 have had a l i t t l e equipment f a i l u r e , perhaps i t ' s an 

22 operator f a i l u r e ; I can never t e l l . I ask you t o remember 

23 t h a t Commonwealth equipment i s supplied by, t h e o r e t i c a l l y , 

24 the lowest responsible bidder. Sometimes we only get the 

25 lowest bidder, though. 

9 
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1 I n any event, we're here f o r several purposes t h i s 

2 morning. I do have an agenda t o go through. I would l i k e 

3 t o thank Mr. Shirk, representing Bart Township, f o r having 

4 f i l e d a motion f o r c o n s o l i d a t i o n . Having been the Judge on 

5 the o r i g i n a l complaint case, I can t e l l you t h a t I was 

6 somewhat surprised t o get i t back again, but t h a t ' s f i n e , I 

7 t h i n k i t i s appropriate t h a t the Bart Township crossings, 

8 which are the subject of Complaint Docket 913256, be 

9 consolidated w i t h the pending a p p l i c a t i o n . 

10 I have a question f o r Mr. Shirk, and t h a t i s : i f I 

TI understand c o r r e c t l y , the a p p l i c a t i o n f o r the abandonment of 

12 31 crossings does not include the two t h a t were the subject 

13 of t h i s complaint proceeding; i s t h a t c o r r e c t , Mr. Shirk? 

14 MR. SHIRK: That i s c o r r e c t . 

15 JUDGE COCHERES: That's c o r r e c t . Okay. Which brings 

16 -ine t o another comment f o r Mr. DeBroff. 

17 Mr. DeBroff, i t was my understanding t h a t I had asked 

18 Mr. Salapa, the gentleman f o r whom you are standing i n 

19 today, t o provide a comprehensive l i s t of a l l of the 

20 Commission actions associated w i t h t h i s branch l i n e . There 

21 i s the a p p l i c a t i o n proceeding, there i s the complaint 

22 proceeding t h a t we have j u s t j o i n e d from Bart Township, and 

23 i t ' s my understanding there are a couple other proceedings. 

24 To the best of my knowledge, Mr. Salapa d i d not respond t o 

25 t h a t . Today i s Tuesday. I would l i k e very much t o have 
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1 t h a t l i s t by the end of the week. 

2 MR. DeBROFF: Okay. I was not aware i n the t h i n g s 

3 t h a t he and I discxassed i n v o l v i n g today's session. So what 

4 you're l o o k i n g f o r i s some kin d of h i s t o r y of a l l of the 

5 proceedings we 've had i n terms of hearings, prehearing 

6 conferences, i n a i l of the r e l a t e d cases; i s t h a t what you 

7 want? 

8 JUDGE COCHERES: I ' l l s e t t l e f o r the docket numbers. 

9 I f you can provide the h i s t o r i e s , t h a t ' s f i n e . But at a 

10 minimum I need t o know the docket numbers so I know what 

n cases are c u r r e n t l y pending before the Commission. 

12 MR. EATON: Judge, i f I may? 

13 JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, Mr. Eaton. 

14 MR. EATON: I have a l i s t before me of a i l but three 

15 of those proceedings, a t l e a s t I t h i n k I :m c o r r e c t t h a t i t : s 

16 a l l but three. I f i t would help you, I ' l l be glad t o read 

17 i n t o the record what I have. 

18 JUDGE COCHERES: That's a good s t a r t . 

19 MR. EATON: On crossing number 2, we've got PUC 

20 proceeding C-80021865. I have a date w i t h t h a t of 4/30/81. 

21 On crossing number 7, PUC proceeding A-10567i, w i t h a 

22 date of 5/10/90. I assume those dates are the dates of 

23 orders entered. 

24 JUDGE COCHERES: I hope so. 

25 MR. EATON: Crossing number 8, PUC proceeding 
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1 C-913255, 6/25/92. Let me j u s t see which one t h a t i s . 

2 (Pause.) 

3 MR. EATON: That i s Hollow Road, which was one ox the 

4 thr e e t h a t I had s t a r t e d t o mention, so there w i l l be only 

5 two t h a t I cannot i d e n t i f y . 

6 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . 

7 MR. EATON: I f I didn''t give you a date on t h a t , t h a t 

8 was 6/25/92. 

9 The next one i s crossing number 11, PUC A-107709, 

10 12/26/87. 

11 Crossing number 12, PUC A-104032. I do not have a 

12 date on t h a t . 

13 (Pause.) 

14 MR. EATON: Another l i s t provides me the date of 

15 2/23/87. 

16 The next one I have i s crossing number 18, PUC 

17 A-104797, and I don't have a date on t h a t . That's a new 

18 bridge, by the way. 

19 Crossing number 19, PUC A-104797, again no date, and 

20 t h a t ' s a new bridge. 

21 JUDGE COCHERES: I'm sorry, Mr. Eaton, f o r crossings 

22 number 18 and IS, you have j u s t given me the same numbers, I 

23 t h i n k . 

24 MR. EATON: They are the same number. They were 

25 handled as a si n g l e proceeding. 
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1 JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Thank you. 

2 MR. EATON: Crossing number 20, PUC 1-870050, 

3 9/30/91, and t h a t ' s a new bridge. 

4 JUDGE COCHERES: Would you give me t h a t number one 

5 more time? 

6 MR. EATON: Yes. 1-870050. 

7 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . 

8 MR. EATON: The next one i s crossing number 22, the 

9 proceeding i s 1-870048, w i t h a date of 4/29/92. Again, 

10 t h a t ' s a new bridge. 

11 Crossing number 25, PUC A-105510, the date i s 1/3/85. 

12 The next crossing i s number 29, PUC C-860598, w i t h a 

13 date of 5/23/90. 

14 Crossing number 30, PUC C-860538, and t h a t , too, i s 

15 5/23/90. 

16 Those are the ones of which I have a record here. 

17 The remaining two crossings were the crossings of Providence 

18 Road, on which you confirmed a s t i p u l a t i o n by order, I 

19 be l i e v e , i n -- I f o r g e t i f i t was '93 or 194. 

20 JUDGE COCHERES: That sounds about r i g h t . 

21 MR. EATON: And the l a s t one was Lamparter Road, the 

22 one which i s sought t o be consolidated w i t h t h i s proceeding. 

23 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . Thank you very much. I 

24 appreciate your help, Mr. Eaton. 

25 MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor? 
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JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, Mr. Z i e l o n i s . 

MR. ZIELONIS-" On one of the numbers i n the crossings 

provided by Mr. Eaton, 29 and 30, I have a l e t t e r from Mr. 

Salapa t o you, Your Honor, dated A p r i l 20, 1995, and f o r 

crossings 29 and 30 — a t l e a s t f o r crossing number 29, he 

has a docket number of M-870130, but he does have the May 

23, 1990 order. 

JUDGE COCHERES: You say he has a l e t t e r t o me dated 

August 20? 

MR. ZIELONIS: A p r i l 20, 1995. 

MR. EATON: What are those numbers t h a t he has? 

MR. ZIELONIS: He has M-870130, May 23, 1990, but f o r 

crossing 30 he does have the docket number Mr. Eaton 

provided, the C docket number, Your Honor. 

MR. EATON: I could be i n e r r o r . 

MR. ZIELONIS: I have a copy, Your Honor, of the 

l e t t e r i f you want t o see t h a t . I t covers, Your Honor, some 

of the crossings provided by Mr. Eaton, e s s e n t i a l l y the ones 

which the Commission removed from t h i s proceeding i n i t s 

March 1995 order. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Obviously, I am the one who i s 

confused again. I have no r e c o l l e c t i o n of having seen t h i s 

l e t t e r , and my f i l e has been combed a couple of times, but 

worse thi n g s have happened, and I t h i n k w e ' l l go on w i t h 

t h a t . 
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1 Thank you very much, Mr. Z i e l o n i s . I may a c t u a l l y 

2 have t o make a copy of t h a t before we leave today. 

3 The next item t h a t ' s on my agenda i s the s e t t i n g of 

4 hearings. For t h a t I have made i t r a t h e r c l e a r at -ohe l a s t 

5 prehearing conference t h a t we would use p a r t of t h i s morning 

6 f o r s e t t i n g hearings, and t h a t i f people wanted t o 

7 p a r t i c i p a t e i n the a l t e r n a t e dispute r e s o l u t i o n process, 

8 they should n o t i f y me before today's prehearing conference. 

9 To t h a t end I have received three items. I have received a 

10 request f o r a l t e r n a t e dispute r e s o l u t i o n from Consolidated 

11 R a i l Corporation, I have received a request f o r the same 

12 from F.A.S.T., represented by Ms. Nettke, and I have 

13 received a p e t i t i o n i n op p o s i t i o n from the Bart Township 

14 s o l i c i t o r as w e l l , Mr. Shirk. 

15 Our Commission r u l e s do not r e q u i r e t h a t i t be 

16 unanimous f o r the use of a l t e r n a t e dispute r e s o l u t i o n , and I 

17 have w i t h me i n the courtroom two of the A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law 

18 Judge t e c h n i c a l s t a f f who have been assigned t o p a r t i c i p a t e 

19 as mediators i n the case. The other t h i n g i s t h a t t h i s case 

20 has been going on f o r some time, and understandably, some 

21 p a r t i e s are beginning t o get impatient, and I , as I q u i t e 

22 c l e a r l y i n d i c a t e d the l a s t time, was not going t o l e t t h i s 

23 go on f o r e v e r and t h a t ADR would be the l a s t , how s h a l l I 

24 put i t , t o l e r a t e d delay. 

25 I n order t o b r i n g some closure t o the ADR process, I 

d 
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1 am going t o allow the mediators a 60-day period i n which t o 

2 t r y t o negotiate at l e a s t a p a r t i a l , i f not a t o t a l , 

3 settlement t o a l l of the problems t h a t are i n f r o n t of us 

4 today. With t h a t i n mind, t h i s being the end of August, I 

5 want t o go o f f the record, because we are going t o schedule 

6 hearings i n the beginning of November r i g h t now. 

7 Let's go o f f the record. 

8 (Discussion o f f the record.) 

9 JUDGE COCHERES: Let's go back on the record. 

10 During our o f f - t h e - r e c o r d discussion we covered many 

11 t o p i c s , a few more than I had intended, but t h a t ' s a l l 

12 r i g h t . B a s i c a l l y , we have agreed t h a t a l l p a r t i e s w i l l 

13 submit t h e i r prepared w r i t t e n d i r e c t testimony, which a t a 

14 minimum w i l l cover the questions and answers t o the 

15 questions t h a t were sent t o the p a r t i e s w i t h t h e i r n o t i c e of 

16 prehearing conference; t h a t m a t e r i a l i s due t o be served, i n 

17 hand, on a l l p a r t i e s on October 13, 1995, no l a t e r than 4:00 

18 i n the afternoon, and t h a t my name i s among those t h a t 

19 should be included. That's one of the ways I know everybody 

20 got i t by 4:00 i n the afternoon. 

21 The other t h i n g t o remember i s t h a t i t should not be 

22 sent t o the Secretary of the Commission. I t i s not a 

23 document t h a t i s t o be f i l e d . We w i l l make a determination 

24 as t o whether your testimony w i l l "be admitted i n t o the 

25 record, but t h a t w i l l be during the hearing process. 
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1 Second, hearings w i l l be held on November 6, 8 and 9 

2 i n t-his case. There i s some disagreement among the p a r t i e s 

3 whether two or three days w i l l be required. I p r e f e r t o e r r 

4 on the side of caution. The worst t h a t can happen i s t h a t 

5 we cancel the t h i r d day i f we don't need i t . We do need t o 

6 i d e n t i f y a p a r t i c u l a r day f o r Providence Township since we 

7 d i d t e l l the p a r t i e s i n i t i a l l y t h a t Providence Township 

8 would be handled on one day, and everybody else would be on 

9 the next day. I'm going t o pick November 6 f o r Providence 

10 Township as the most l o g i c a l of the days. I f Providence can 

11 complete i t s presentation during t h a t day and Con R a i l can 

12 complete i t s presentation, the m a j o r i t y of the p a r t i e s who 

13 &re not concerned w i t h Providence Township need not show up. 

14 That w i l l put us i n the p o s i t i o n of having the 8th and 9th 

15 a v a i l a b l e f o r everyone else, and using the 9th as a 

16 s p i l l o v e r date. 

17 Hearings normally begin at 10:00 i n the morning. I'm 

18 c e r t a i n l y going t o s t a r t w i t h t h a t t r a d i t i o n . There i s no 

19 s p e c i f i c hearing time t h a t we f i n i s h . Indeed, I have been 

20 known t o go w e l l past the dinner hour i f i t means f i n i s h i n g 

21 up a case on one day r a t h e r than s p i l l i n g i t over i n t o two. 

22 X t h i n k the l a t e s t I've ever gone i s 10:00 at n i g h t . I see 

23 no reason t o be q u i t e t h a t heroic i n t h i s case unless i t ' s 

24 absolu t e l y necessary. I might add, by 10:00 at n i g h t the 

25 court r e p o r t e r has reported t o me t h a t he was f e e l i n g l i k e 
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1 he wasn't being r e a l accurate, so we stopped. I also had t o 

2 d r i v e him home, I t h i n k . 

3 That aside, several other questions have been ra i s e d . 

4 One question posed by Ms. Nettke was t h a t the service l i s t 

5 was somewhat long and i t included m u l t i p l e l i s t i n g s f o r the 

6 same party; t h a t should testimony be required t o be served 

7 on the s o l i c i t o r as w e l l as the municipal o f f i c i a l s who have 

8 i n d i c a t e d t h e i r i n t e r e s t ? Her i n t e r e s t , of course, was i n 

9 minimizing postage costs f o r sending t h i s m a t e r i a l out. 

10 Frankly, f o r what i s involved here, I t h i n k i t ' s important 

11 t h a t a l l p a r t i e s get copies of the testimony. 

12 Ms. Nettke, I understand your p o s i t i o n , but i t seems 

J3 t o me t h a t while your presentation may exceed 29 cents worth 

14 of postage, I can't see t h a t i t ' s going t o exceed a d o l l a r ' s 

15 worth of postage, and t h a t makes i t about $35.00, i n my 

16 estimate, t o send out t o a l l the p a r t i e s . 

17 So I'm going t o r e q u i r e t h a t a l l p a r t i e s on the 

18 service l i s t be served w i t h the testimony on October 13. 

19 Now, Mr. Z i e l o n i s r a ised the question t h a t deals w i t h 

20 discovery. Obviously, i f someone receives testimony on 

21 October 13, they may want t o ask someone some questions 

22 about t h e i r testimony before coming t o the hearing. We c a l l 

23 t h a t discovery. The most common format f o r discovery i s 

24 i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s . Normally, the Commission r u l e s allow f o r 

25 20 days t o respond t o i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s . Mr. Z i e l o n i s has 

o 
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1 suggested t h a t we use a s l i g h t l y abbreviated schedule and 

2 cut t h a t down t o 15 days. Now, t h a t i s 15 act u a l calendar 

3 days, not 15 working days. 

4 I agree t h a t i t i s appropriate t h a t we do t h a t i n 

5 t h i s instance. I n t e r r o g a t o r i e s are burdensome to answer i n 

6 a short turnaround, but they are a necessity i o r preparation 

7 f o r t r i a l . I might add t h a t the Commission r u l e s allow f o r 

8 other forms of discovery, although they're r a r e l y used. I 

9 t h i n k t h a t ' s p a r t i a l l y because i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s are cheap to 

10 send. 

11 I n any event, I want t o add a few other g u i d e l i n e s 

12 f o r i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s . Commission r u l e s do not re q u i r e t h a t 

13 copies of i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s be sent t o the f i l e room; i t only 

14 c l u t t e r s up the f i l e . Instead, the r u l e s provide t h a t a 

15 n o t i c e t h a t i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s were sent -- t h a t the n o t i c e be 

16 sent t o the f i l e room. That t e l l s us t h a t someone has sent 

17 out i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s . Likewise, answers t o i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s 

18 need not be sent t o the f i l e room. Answers are prepared on 

19 a separate document, which include the questions and a 

20 r e t u r n t o the p a r t i e s , t o a l l p a r t i e s , and a not i c e t h a t the 

21 answers were sent out on time i s sent t o the f i l e room. 

22 Many times the p a r t i e s want t o send the Judge 

23 i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s , copies and answers. I assure you, I don't 

24 want t o see them. The only reason I w i l l look at 

25 i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s i s i f there i s an o b j e c t i o n and a motion t o 
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1 quash the o b j e c t i o n , a t which p o i n t I need the i n t e r r o g a t o r y 

2 and I need the answer t o know what the dispute i s about. 

3 I n s o f a r as I'm concerned, I have no need t o see discovery 

4 a f t e r t h a t . 

5 MR. WYLAND: Your Honor? 

6 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Wyland. 

7 MR. WYLAND: W i l l t h a t 15-day response period f o r 

8 discovery apply t o discovery t h a t takes place between now 

9 and October 13 as well? 

10 JUDGE COCHERES: I don't see any reason t h a t i t 

11 should. I don't know what discovery you had i n mind, but 

12 the normal 20^day response period should be adequate. I t ' s 

13 only the t r i g g e r of the serving of testimony t h a t makes the 

H 15-day response p e r i o d necessary. 

15 Also while we were o f f the record, Mr. P e i f e r from 

16 Martic Township made a statement, and I suspect he's not the 

17 only p a r t y here who has some problem w i t h the a l t e r n a t e 

18 dispute r e s o l u t i o n process, but f o r at l e a s t t h i s p o i n t , Mr. 

19 Wyland, I know t h a t you are the attorney, hut Mr. P e i f e r has 

20 come t o each and every prehearing conference t h a t we've had, 

21 and i f you don't mind, I'm j u s t going t o bypass you and l e t 

22 the man speak f o r the township. 

23 MR. WYLAND: Thank you, Your Honor. 

24 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Peifer? 

25 MR. PEIFER: Thank you, Your Honor. As a supervisor 
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1 f o r Martic, and i n an e f f o r t t o --

2 VOICE: We can't hear you. 

3 JUDGE COCHERES-- Mr. P e i f e r , please stand up and come 

4 closer t o the phone because the microphone i s not good. 

5 MR. PEIFER: Thank you. 

6 As a supervisor of Martic I have taken t h i s issue 

7 s e r i o u s l y and have become i n t e r e s t e d , and i t has come t o my 

8 a t t e n t i o n t h a t p a r t i e s of record over the l a s t few days had 

9 not received i n f o r m a t i o n from Mr. Carmines concerning the 

10 mediation process. This I found somewhat alarming. Also, 

11 Martic wants t o go on record, as one of the p a r t i e s of 

12 record, t h a t we are not i n favor of the mediation process. 

13 We f e e l there has been ample time t o mediate, and as a 

14 township, we oppose the mediation process. I might suggest 

15 t h a t there may be other p a r t i e s of record w i t h i n the room 

16 t h a t may also oppose the mediation process. 

17 Thank you. 

18 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. P e i f e r , before you leave the 

19 area so the people can s t i l l hear your responses, I have 

20 some concerns. Assuming t h a t the mediation process goes 

21 on — f i r s t of a l l , how many crossings are i n your township? 

22 MR. PEIFER: Well, there's one of r e a l concern, the 

23 Martic Forge T r e s t l e , but t h e r e 1 s three crossings, I t h i n k . 

24 Two of them are of not as much concern. There's one at 324 

25 at Red H i l l ; I t h i n k there's been some agreement w i t h the 

o 
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t PennDOT people and Con R a i l , I t h i n k , t o remedy t h a t 

2 s i t u a t i o n . That's my impression. And there's another 

3 crossing, a stone arch crossing, t h a t crosses a stream, and 

4 I don't t h i n k i t J s been a problem, t h a t I'm aware of. The 

5 main problem i n our township i s the Martic Forge T r e s t l e . 

6 JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. 

7 MR. WYLAND: Your Honor? 

8 JUDGE COCHERES•' Mr. Wyland. 

9 MR. WYLAND: Thank you. I wanted an opportunity t o 

10 echo the comments of Mr. P e i f e r . A c t u a l l y , a l l the 

11 townships t h a t I represent have the same problem, and t h a t 

12 i s i t ' s an expense f o r these p a r t i e s t o engage i n the 

13 mediation process. They've been very good about meeting i n 

14 person w i t h a l l the p r i n c i p a l s here numerous times up t o 

15 today's date i n order to discuss a r e s o l u t i o n of the case. 

16 Of course, f o r these townships the main issue i s whether or 

17 not they want t o assume secondary maintenance 

18 r e s p o n s i b i l i t y , and at t h i s p o i n t they don't want t o . So I 

19 t h i n k what they're f a c i n g i s the added expense of engaging 

20 i n conversations and a mediation process t h a t r e a l l y has 

21 already had the o p p o r t u n i t y to take place. They don't want 

22 t o be seen as i n t e r f e r i n g w i t h the process, of course, but 

23 r e a l l y , i f the question i s simply are they going t o be i n a 

24 p o s i t i o n t o take over secondary maintenance r e s p o n s i b i l i t y 

25 f o r these crossings, the answer has always remained no. 
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1 I t i s a burden f o r these townships t o p a r t i c i p a t e i n 

2 the process, so I t h i n k what Mr. P e i f e r has said applies t o 

3 a l l the townships, and f o r t h a t reason I t h i n k t h a t they 

4 don't want t o v o l u n t a r i l y engage i n the mediation process; 

5 again, not f o r any o b s t r u c t i o n i s t reasons, but r a t h e r , 

6 because of the burden of p a r t i c i p a t i z i g i n i t and the f a c t 

7 t h a t they've spent a l o t of time and e f f o r t thus f a r 

8 engaging i n , r e a l l y , the same process already. 

9 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Shirk, I know you have some 

10 strong f e e l i n g s on t h i s . Let me deal w i t h the Martic 

11 Township people and the other r e l a t e d townships, because I 

12 need some pieces of in f o r m a t i o n here. 

13 Please, I don't want t o misunderstand your p o s i t i o n , 

14 and I'm not going t o generally deal w i t h the mediation 

15 problem, but I t h i n k f o r the b e n e f i t of the men who are here 

16 as mediators, we need some very basic ground r u l e s here. 

17 One, are you t e l l i n g me t h a t they w i l l a b s o l u t e l y 

18 refuse t o p a r t i c i p a t e i n at l e a s t t a l k i n g t o the mediators? 

19 MR. WYLAND: At t h i s p o i n t my c l i e n t s have made i t 

20 c l e a r t o me t h a t they don't want t o p a r t i c i p a t e i n the 

21 mediation process; t h e r e f o r e , I f e e l t h a t I'm not authorized 

22 t o represent them i n t h a t process. There are 

23 representatives of the townships here i n d i v i d u a l l y , though, 

24 who could answer your questions as w e l l , but I t h i n k they've 

25 made t h e i r p o s i t i o n c l e a r t o me. 

o 
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1 JUDGE COCHERES: I can understand where there i s a 

2 l e g i t i m a t e reason behind your p o s i t i o n , but what I'm only 

3 t r y i n g t o understand i s i f our mediators c a l l , are they even 

4 going t o be able t o t a l k t o anyone? 

5 Mr. Pe i f e r , you're here i n the room, from Martic 

6 Township, w i l l you a t l e a s t accept the i n i t i a l phone c a l l 

7 from our mediator? 

8 MR. PEIFER: I t h i n k t h a t would be f a i r f o r us t o do 

9 t h a t , yes. 

10 JUDGE COCHERES: Okay; f i n e . I s someone here from 

11 Conestoga Township? Yes, s i r . 

12 MR. WIKER: I'm John Wiker, Conestoga Chairman. 

13 JUDGE COCHERES: S i r , you're going t o have t o come up 

14 close t o the microphone so t h a t the people on the phone can 

15 hear you. You're John Wiker? 

16 MR. WIKER: John Wiker, Chairman of the Board of 

17 Supervisors, Conestoga Township. Really, as f a r as the 

18 township goes, we are not r e a l l y i n t e r e s t e d i n mediation, 

19 but we would e n t e r t a i n the c a l l . 

20 JUDGE COCHERES: Then you w i l l at l e a s t t a l k t o the 

21 mediator? 

22 MR. WIKER: Right. 

23 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t ; f i n e . Thank you, s i r . 

24 I s someone here from Providence Township? Yes, s i r . 

25 Are you authorized t o give me a p o s i t i o n ? 
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1 MR. WYLAND̂  Mr. Newcomer i s on the phone as w e l l , 

2 Your Honor, I bel i e v e , but I bel i e v e t h a t the p o s i t i o n i s 

3 the same w i t h Providence Township. 

4 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Newcomer? 

5 MR. NEWCOMER: Yes. I t h i n k Mr. Wyland has 

6 accurately stated the f e e l i n g of Providence Township. There 

7 have been at l e a s t two meetings t h a t have taken place i n 

8 a d d i t i o n t o the settlement conferences which were held i n 

9 May, and I t h i n k i t ' s probably accurate t o say t h a t 

10 Providence Township would f e e l t h a t these are j u s t almost 

11 spinning t h e i r wheels, but I suspect t h a t the supervisors 

12 would a t l e a s t accept the i n i t i a l phone c a l l , although I am 

13 c e r t a i n t h a t they are r e a l l y not i n favor of the mediation 

14 process. 

15 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . And I'm g e t t i n g the 

16 c l e a r f e e l i n g , Mr. Newcomer, t h a t you are w i l l i n g t o allow 

17 the mediators t o contact the supervisors d i r e c t l y ; t h a t you 

18 do not want t o be involved i n the process. 

19 MR. NEWCOMER: I t h i n k t h a t t h a t would be accurate 

20 f o r the reasons t h a t Mr. Wyland j u s t s t a ted, yes. 

21 JUDGE COCHERES: And f i n a l l y , who i s here 

22 representing Sadsbury Township? 

23 Yes, ma'am? 

24 MS. GOOD: This i s Kathy Good. I'm here representing 

25 West Sadsbury Township. 
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1 JUDGE COCHERES: No. I'm going through Mr. Wyland's 

2 c l i e n t s f i r s t , i f you're l o o k i n g f o r a l o g i c a l manner. 

3 Ma'am, I'm sorry, I don't recognize you. 

4 MS. SWIFT: My name i s Linda S w i f t . 

5 JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Sw i f t , yes. 

6 MS. SWIFT: I'm a s s i s t a n t secretary f o r the township. 

7 JUDGE COCHERES: Would you be at l e a s t amenable t o 

8 being the contact person f o r our mediation people? 

g MS. SWIFT: I would p r e f e r t h a t they t a l k t o the 

10 supervisors also, but I am i n the o f f i c e and we would accept 

11 a c a l l from them. 

12 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t ; f i n e . Thank you. I 

13 appreciate your i n p u t . I f I've f i n i s h e d w i t h Mr. Wyland's 

14 c l i e n t s , Mr. Shirk has p a t i e n t l y been w a i t i n g t o get our 

15 a t t e n t i o n . 

16 Mr. Shirk. 

17 MR. SHIRK: I t h i n k I ' l l l e t the Chairman of my Board 

18 of Supervisors speak. 

19 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . S i r , I don't recognise 

20 you. 

21 MR. MARVIN: My name i s Ray Marvin. I'm Chairman of 

22 the Bart Township Board of Supervisors. We are opposed t o 

23 the mediation process. We have spent numerous years i n 

24 n e g o t i a t i o n processes t o t r y t o resolve numerous problems 

25 and we have gotten nowhere. We f e e l i t would be a waste of 
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1 time. We would r e l u c t a n t l y receive a phone c a l l , but we 

2 have invested numerous, and I must spe c i f y , numerous hours 

3 t r y i n g t o resolve t h i s , and we seem t o get a r e s o l u t i o n t h a t 

4 i s never s a t i s f a c t o r y t o our m u n i c i p a l i t y . We are one 

5 m u n i c i p a l i t y who has been f i n a n c i a l l y burdened and possibly 

6 devastated by what has happened so f a r , so we would probably 

7 accept a phone c a l l , but I'm not sure how much f u r t h e r than 

8 t h a t i t would go. 

9 JUDGE COCHERES: Okay; f i n e . 

10 Mr. Shirk, while I have Bart Township on my mind, I'm 

11 puzzled. H i s t o r i c a l l y , as I r e c a l l the l a s t case I had w i t h 

12 you, the township had two crossings, Lamparter Road, and 

13 I've l o s t the name of the second. 

14 MR. SHIRK: Mt. Pleasant. 

15 JUDGE COCHERES: Mt. Pleasant Road. And while we had 

16 hearings, we u l t i m a t e l y resolved the case, or you d i d , i n a 

17 settlement, which I approved, which allowed f o r an expedited 

18 schedule and c o n s t r u c t i o n of — was i t construction? I 

19 don't remember now. 

20 MR. SHIRK: Construction of a tube f o r the t r a i l and 

21 a road over t o p of i t . 

22 JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. So there was e s s e n t i a l l y some 

23 s o r t of underpass permitted f o r the t r a i l . And also as I 

24 understand i t , t h a t has not changed. You're s t i l l o b l i g a t e d 

25 t o provide t h a t and --

G 
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1 MR. SHIRK: That i s complete now. 

2 JUDGE COCHERES: That i s completed. 

3 MR. SHIRK: I n f a c t , i t was c e r t i f i e d t o the PUC as 

4 complete about a month ago. 

5 JUDGE COCHERES: Good. For both crossings? 

6 MR. SHIRK: No. Just f o r t h i s one. This was the 

7 only one t h a t was required t o be done at t h i s time, Mt. 

8 Pleasant. 

9 JUDGE COCHERES: Mt. Pleasant Road. Okay. Now, f o r 

10 Lamparter Road, please t e l l me what the problem i s now w i t h 

11 Lamparter Road? 

12 MR. SHIRK: The problem w i t h Lamparter Road i s the 

13 cost - - one of the problems i s t h a t the cost f o r Mt. 

14 Pleasant came i n at about f i v e times t h a t t h a t we were t o l d 

15 i t would be by the various p a r t i e s who entered i n t o or who 

16 d i d not oppose the s t i p u l a t i o n . Then we s t i l l have never 

17 received the compensation from PennDOT t h a t at l e a s t we were 

18 alle g e d t h a t we were going t o receive. So we ended up w i t h 

19 a p r o j e c t -- Ray, how much was i t supposed t o cost? 

20 MR. MARVIN: Two hundred and f i f t y thousand, and i t 

21 went over $400,000. 

22 MR. SHIRK: So w i t h t h a t type of cost, we j u s t cannot 

23 a f f o r d t o do Lamparter i n the same fashion. 

24 JUDGE COCHERES: But you at l e a s t a t t h i s p o i n t are 

25 o b l i g a t e d by your agreement t o do so. 
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1 MR. SHIRK: That's c o r r e c t . That cost would exceed 

2 the annual budget of the m u n i c i p a l i t y . 

3 JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I can understand your 

4 reluctance t o j u s t jump r i g h t i n , and t h a t was the subject 

5 of your p e t i t i o n f o r m o d i f i c a t i o n of the Commission order. 

6 MR. SHIRK: That i s c o r r e c t . 

7 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . So, I e s s e n t i a l l y have 

8 two problems then. One i s the f a i l u r e f o r PennDOT t o , i n 

9 your opinion, t i m e l y reimburse the township f o r expenses 

10 t h a t i t has incurred. 

11 MR. SHIRK: Correct. 

12 MR. MARVIN: That's not necessarily c o r r e c t . 

13 MR. SHIRK: Okay. 

14 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . I don't want t o put 

15 words i n your mouth, but I do want t o understand your 

16 p o s i t i o n , because I have j u s t consolidated --

17 MR. MARVIN: I don't want t o misrepresent PennDOT; I 

18 don't want them t o be misrepresented i n t h i s . They never 

19 guaranteed any reimbursement. I t ' s j u s t p a r t of the 12-year 

20 plan. I t d i d n ' t get q u a l i f i e d c o r r e c t l y . Ninety-four i t 

21 d i d n ' t get moved up. I n l95 t h a t decision was postponed 

22 u n t i l November, so we don't know what's going t o happen w i t h 

23 i t t h i s year. So i n a l l f a i r n e s s t o PennDOT, there was 

24 never a guarantee of reimbursement. Although i t was 

25 supposed t o have a high p r i o r i t y and we had taken a l l the 
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1 steps t o get i t the absolute highest p r i o r i t y r a t i n g , the 

2 process t h a t was supposed t o take place i n July was 

3 postponed t i l l November; t h e r e f o r e , we do not have an answer 

4 whether i t w i l l be funded or not. Meanwhile, the b i l l s had 

5 t o be paid, so the township paid those b i l l s , t h e r e f o r e , 

6 d e p l e t i n g our cash. We have an annual budget of less than 

7 $350,000 t o s t a r t w i t h . So i t posed numerous problems. 

8 There's also q u i t a b i t of h i s t o r y r e l a t e d t o t h i s 

9 which would i n d i c a t e t h a t the s t i p u l a t i o n on Lamparter Road 

10 i s uncalled f o r and c e r t a i n l y not economically f e a s i b l e t o 

11 the township, the county or the s t a t e . 

12 JUDGE COCHERES: W e J l l deal w i t h t h a t problem as pa r t 

13 of the l i t i g a t i o n . I t was a settlement, as f a r as I 

14 remember, v o l u n t a r i l y entered i n t o . But at l e a s t I want t o 

15 understand what your p o s i t i o n i s , and I t h i n k your 

16 c l a r i f i c a t i o n i s e x c e l l e n t . 

17 MR. SHIRK: I appreciate t h a t . They were not a p a r t 

18 of the s t i p u l a t i o n , but there were v e r b a l assurances made 

19 t h a t they would use t h e i r best e f f o r t s t o move us up i n the 

20 funding schedule. 

21 JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. 

22 MR. SHIRK: You may r e c a l l t h a t . 

23 JUDGE COCHERES: I remember the s t i p u l a t i o n . I was 

24 c e r t a i n l y not here f o r the n e g o t i a t i o n s . I almost never am. 

25 But my concern i s t h a t we at l e a s t have some d e f i n i t i o n of 
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1 the issue here. 

2 Okay. Now, --

3 MS. D'ALFONSO: That was the f i r s t . 

4 MR. EATON: Judge, I 

5 JUDGE COCHERES: Excuse me f o r j u s t a minute. Ms. 

6 D 1Alfonso said -- I was recapping the Bart Township 

7 p o s i t i o n . The f i r s t was the problem w i t h funding, and the 

8 second was t h a t they want t o modify the p r e e x i s t i n g 

9 Commission order so as t o excuse them from performance on 

10 Lamparter Road, or a t l e a s t s u b s t a n t i a l l y modify i t . 

11 MR. SHIRK: Modify i t , Your Honor. 

12 JUDGE COCHERES: Modify i t . Well, t h a t leads me t o 

13 the question: i f m o d i f i c a t i o n i s what you're seeking, then 

14 t h a t ' s always a wonderful weasel word f o r n e g o t i a t i o n , and 

15 t h a t ' s what our mediators are here and designed t o do. 

16 MR. SHIRK: But i f I can, Your Honor, the whole issue 

17 r e l a t e s t o the whole issue of the t r a i l , because i f there i s 

18 going t o be a t r a i l , then the issue of whether i t ' s going t o 

19 be a tube or embankments or what becomes c r i t i c a l . I f there 

20 i s not going t o be a t r a i l , we can f i l l t h a t whole w i t h d i r t 

21 f o r what, about $35,000? 

22 MR. MARVIN: Half of t h a t . 

23 MR. SHIRK: Half t h a t , f o r h a l f the cost. 

24 MR. MARVIN: We've got h i s t o r y on another crossing t o 

25 prove t h a t . 
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1 JUDGE COCHERES: I understand. I understand your 

2 p o i n t i s t h a t Lamparter Road c u r r e n t l y i s designed f o r a 

3 sp e c i a l accommodation f o r the t r a i l . 

4 MR. SHIRK: That's c o r r e c t . 

5 JUDGE COCHERES: And i f t h e r e i s going t o be no 

6 t r a i l , then we don't need the spe c i a l c o s t l i e r design. 

7 MR. SHIRK: Correct. 

8 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . That's prudent, and I 

9 understand your p o i n t . 

10 MR. SHIRK: Or i f there i s going t o be a t r a i l , the 

11 circumstances have changed, also, because when we entered 

12 i n t o the s t i p u l a t i o n we were t o l d i f there was a t r a i l , a l l 

13 the crossings would be such as Mt. Pleasant. We're now 

14 informed t h a t a number of the crossings are going t o be 

15 removed, f i l l e d , whatever. 

16 JUDGE COCHERES: I don't know t h a t , but I ' l l take 

17 your word f o r i t . Mr. Eaton had asked f o r some a t t e n t i o n . 

18 Sir? 

19 MR. EATON: Simply t h i s ; I was not going t o say 

20 anything u n t i l those who opposed mediation had concluded 

21 t h e i r remarks, i f there are others. 

22 JUDGE COCHERES: There may be. 

23 MR. EATON: I t may be b e t t e r t h a t I withhold any 

24 comment yet. 

25 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t ; f i n e . 
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1 Mr. DeBroff? 

2 MR. DeBROFF: Then i f there are no other p a r t i e s , I 

3 guess I might be the l a s t . 

4 JUDGE COCHERES: No, I di d n ' t say t h a t . 

5 MR. DeBROFF: Well, maybe there might be another 

6 party, and maybe I ' l l h old my tongue f o r a minute. 

7 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Zielonis? 

8 MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, on behalf of the County of 

9 Lancaster, our concern and my concern i s t h a t mediation was 

10 designed as an a l t e r n a t i v e t o l i t i g a t i o n t o e l i m i n a t e the 

11 high cost of l i t i g a t i o n , the delay and u n c e r t a i n t y ox 

12 l i t i g a t i o n . We've already had a t l e a s t three settlement 

13 conferences i n t h i s case, and three prehearing conferences. 

14 I am concerned t h a t ADR i s going t o be used here f o r the 

15 purpose -- the r e s u l t w i l l be a higher cost, f u r t h e r delay 

16 and u n c e r t a i n t y . My comfort l e v e l , though, has been g r e a t l y 

17 reduced by the f a c t t h a t we have set a procedural schedule; 

18 t h a t was going t o be one of my poin t s today, t o at l e a s t do 

19 t h a t . 

20 I have not t a l k e d t o my c l i e n t s as t o whether we w i l l 

21 p a r t i c i p a t e i n ADR. For some reason, the not i c e was sent t o 

22 our Lancaster o f f i c e , I got the n o t i c e yesterday, but I need 

23 t o t a l k t o my c l i e n t s t o see i f they are w i l l i n g t o 

24 p a r t i c i p a t e i n ADR. 

25 JUDGE COCHERES: I ' l l need, f o r the b e n e f i t of our 
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mediators, I w i l l need a t l e a s t a contact person i f t h a t 

person i s not going t o be you. 

MR. ZIELONIS: My recommendation w i l l be t h a t i f they 

do p a r t i c i p a t e , t h a t I be the contact person, and I w i l l l e t 

Mr. Carmines know, h o p e f u l l y by the end of today, as t o the 

r e s u l t of my discussions w i t h the County Commissioners. 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . Do I have anyone else 

who wants t o speak against the idea of mediation f o r a party 

t h a t I have not heard from so far? 

MS. GONICK: Your Honor, t h i s i s Kathie Gonick w i t h 

Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough and Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough A u t h o r i t y . I'm 

not going t o necessarily speak against mediation. I would 

j u s t l i k e t o comment t h a t because of the t i m i n g of the 

request, we d i d not have time t o meet w i t h our Borough 

Council and get an opinion one way or the other. 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . I appreciate t h a t 

q u a l i f i c a t i o n . 

I s t here any other party who wishes t o speak against 

the concept of mediation? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Let me move over t o those who are i n 

favor of mediation w e l l , I'm g e t t i n g a s i g n a l here from 

Mr. DeBroff t h a t he's somewhere i n the middle. 

Mr. DeBroff? 

MR. DeBROFF: Thank you, Your Honor. I appreciate 
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1 your indulgence. 

2 I t would be our p o s i t i o n t h a t there has been an 

3 extremely lengthy record put on i n t h i s case; t h a t i n terms 

4 of the ne g o t i a t i o n s t h a t have taken place so f a r w i t h Con 

5 R a i l , t h a t there have been extensive conversations where the 

6 idea, at l e a s t , and maybe i n i t i a l conversations i n v o l v i n g 

7 money t o the various townships, boroughs and the county t o 

g f a c i l i t a t e some type of r e s o l u t i o n has been l i m i t e d , and as 

9 a r e s u l t , has, I t h i n k , turned our p o s i t i o n , the Legal 

10 D i v i s i o n ' s , i n t o one of b a s i c a l l y opposing mediation f o r 

11 t h a t reason; t h a t since these n e g o t i a t i o n s have already 

12 taken place and they r e a l l y have not progressed anywhere 

13 through three or fou r or f i v e conferences and meetings, both 

H on the phone and i n person, both here and i n Lancaster 

15 County, I t h i n k a t t h i s time our p o s i t i o n would be l e t ' s 

1$ j u s t go t o the hearing and s e t t l e i t there. And apparently, 

17 i t also appears t h a t i f you have most of these townships and 

18 boroughs opposing t h i s , i t apparently w i l l be --

19 JUDGE COCHERES: A b r i e f mediation process. 

20 MR. DeBROFF: -- a very b r i e f mediation, i f any at, 

21 a l l . 

22 Thank you. Your Honor. 

23 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . Let me t u r n the page and 

24 move on t o those who are i n favor of mediation. 

25 Mr. Eaton, I might as w e l l s t a r t w i t h you. 
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1 MR. EATON: At an e a r l i e r meeting w i t h you, you 

2 ra i s e d the issue of mediation and i n q u i r e d whether, at t h a t 

3 time, any party was i n t e r e s t e d i n i t . Con R a i l r e j e c t e d 

4 mediation a t t h a t time because, based upon i n f o r m a t i o n we 

5 then had, there was a r e l a t i v e l y c o n s i s t e n t grass roots 

6 op p o s i t i o n t o the concept of a t r a i l , a problem t h a t 

7 mediation could not overcome. I n the course of numerous 

8 discussions, both i n groups and between representatives of 

9 Con R a i l and i n d i v i d u a l m u n i c i p a l i t y r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s , i t has 

10 seemed more t h a t the greater problem i s one of the f i n a n c i a l 

11 comfort of the m u n i c i p a l i t i e s t h a t w i l l be a f f e c t e d by the 

12 prospect of a t r a i l . The problem has been one of seeing 

13 whether there can be a s o l u t i o n so t h a t the f i n a n c i a l w e l l 

14 being of the m u n i c i p a l i t i e s — and Bart Township i s 

15 c e r t a i n l y an example of the harm t h a t can r e s u l t i f i t ' s not 

16 done c a r e f u l l y but t r y i n g t o coordinate those concerns 

17 w i t h a general no t i o n t h a t a t r a i l i s probably a good idea. 

18 The c o r r i d o r t h a t we're t a l k i n g about extending 

19 through Lancaster County i s a r e l a t i v e l y l e v e l , cleared 

20 pathway covering a distance of, what i s i t , 26 or 30 miles, 

21 something l i k e t h a t , without, at the present time, grade 

22 crossings where t r a f f i c would be a concern. There i s a 

23 current t r e n d i n the land i n favor of two objects: one, 

24 preserving r a i l c o r r i d o r s f o r p o t e n t i a l f u t u r e use, and 

25 secondly, o f f e r i n g reasonable areas f o r h i k i n g and outdoor 

o 
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1 use. This seemed t o be i d e a l f o r t h a t purpose. 

2 There are so many d i f f e r e n t , disparate i n t e r e s t s here 

3 w i t h the m u l t i p l e m u n i c i p a l i t i e s , F.A.S.T. which very much 

4 wants a t r a i l and Lancaster County, which has taken the 

5 p o s i t i o n t h a t i t wants no t r a i l , t h a t we thought there was 

6 no hope of g e t t i n g anywhere w i t h the notio n . With the 

7 discussions t h a t have occurred over the summer, there has 

8 been some hope t h a t we can solve the f i n a n c i a l problems t h a t 

9 motivate most of you. The problem i s one of balancing among 

10 the m u l t i p l e i n t e r e s t s . 

11 I had thought u l t i m a t e l y t h a t a n e u t r a l person, who 

12 can hear the various p o s i t i o n s and come back and o f f e r 

13 o b j e c t i v e feedback t o each of us, might very w e l l o f f e r a 

14 s o l u t i o n t h a t we can't a r r i v e at ourselves. For t h a t 

15 reason, only r e c e n t l y d i d I become s a t i s f i e d , and d i d Con 

16 R a i l become s a t i s f i e d , t h a t mediation might o f f e r a b e n e f i t 

17 here. 

18 I don't see mediation as a panacea, and I don't t h i n k 

19 t h a t i t ' s an answer t o a l l problems, but i f there's a 

20 p o s s i b i l i t y t h a t t h i s process can resolve the issues, at 

21 l e a s t as t o most crossings, we may f i n d ourselves l e f t w i t h 

22 & hearing here on two or three crossings, which, i n the long 

23 run, w i l l save you a l l time and money i n the u l t i m a t e 

24 process. 

25 This i s a process t h a t I have never gone through 
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1 before. I n over 30 years of law p r a c t i c e , I have not ever 

2 recommended mediation. I recommend i t i n t h i s case. I 

3 t h i n k i t ' s worthwhile pursuing, provided a l l of us can 

4 approach i t w i t h an open mind and w i t h an honest e f f o r t t o 

5 seeing whether our respective i n t e r e s t s can be protected i n 

some manner other than r e q u i r i n g the t o t a l d e s t r u c t i o n of 

a l l of the s t r u c t u r e s along t h i s l i n e , many of which have 

s i g n i f i c a n t h i s t o r i c and a r t i s t i c m e r i t . 

9 JUDGE COCHERES'• Thank you very much, Mr. Eaton. 

10 Ms. Nettke, do you also have some words? 

11 MS. NETTKE: Your Honor, we, too, had thought t h a t 

12 the mediation process could be h e l p f u l and t h a t a n e u t r a l 

13 f a c i l i t a t o r , as Mr. Eaton said, can sometimes b r i n g people 

14 t o c l a r i f y i n g what the issues are and what t h e i r p o s i t i o n s 

15 are and then l a t e r coming toward agreement. 

16 We met t h i s summer w i t h seven d i f f e r e n t p a r t i e s , I 

17 b e l i e v e . We met w i t h Amtrak. Amtrak c l a r i f i e d f o r us t h e i r 

18 p o s i t i o n i n these hearings w i l l be t h a t the bridges ought t o 

19 stay, t h a t service along t h i s l i n e i s e s s e n t i a l t o t h e i r 

20 system. I don't t h i n k Amtrak i s on the phone today. 

21 We also met w i t h PennDOT, Your Honor, and 1 can p o i n t 

22 out t h a t some of the most c r u c i a l bridges f o r the f u t u r e 

23 t r a i l are s t a t e bridges. We had a very h e l p f u l meeting w i t h 

24 PennDOT the beginning of August. We gave them a proposal. 

25 We t a l k e d through the bridges crossing by crossing, and we 

© 
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1 f e l t , I do believe Ms. D'Alfonso would agree w i t h me, t h a t 

2 we made progress on f i g u r i n g out what ought t o happen at 

3 each of the s t a t e bridges. There was only one t h a t we 

4 a c t u a l l y went away from, I b e l i e v e , w i t h a d i f f e r e n c e of 

5 o p i n i o n on how t h a t bridge would be handled. We came a l o t 

6 closer t o f i n d i n g the s o l u t i o n s f o r those s t a t e bridges. 

7 With the township bridges, i t was a l i t t l e more 

8 d i f f i c u l t because, as Mr. Eaton said, the issue of f i n a n c i a l 

9 r e s p o n s i b i l i t y always came t o the f l o o r , when t h a t i s 

10 a c t u a l l y only one component of t h i s case. The case, as Your 

11 Honor knows, has a couple components. The R a i l s - t o - T r a i l s 

12 s t a t u t e mandates and you, y o u r s e l f , have recognized, and 

13 also recognized i n the Bart Township cases, t h a t the ALJ 

14 needs t o consider a l t e r n a t i v e s t o accommodate a f u t u r e t r a i l 

15 a t each of these crossings. We're going t o have t o present 

16 testimony, and the other p a r t i e s are going t o have t o be 

17 involved i n l i s t e n i n g t o testimony f o r each crossing as t o 

18 those a l t e r n a t i v e s . 

19 We f e l t t h a t through meetings and through mediation, 

20 some of these a l t e r n a t i v e s could be considered i n a less 

21 c o s t l y and more e f f i c i e n t way. The f i r s t component of the 

22 case i s a c t u a l l y f i g u r i n g out what would be the best 

23 s o l u t i o n f o r the crossing, and the f i n a n c i a l r e s p o n s i b i l i t y 

24 i s , of course, the other component i n t h i s case. We f e l t 

25 t h a t through the mediation process we could address t h i s , we 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 



o 

83 

1 could make progress on i t , and of course, there may have t o 

2 be hearings and we may have t o submit t h a t we w i l l reach no 

3 s o l u t i o n a t the end of the process. 

4 Another t h i n g I might p o i n t out i s t h a t we had 

5 understood t h a t i t i s not compulsory and a township would 

6 not need t o show up, I submit, would not need t o show up on 

7 any day when there was nothing a t issue f o r t h e i r township. 

8 They would not need t o show up, perhaps, when a s t a t e bridge 

9 w i t h i n t h e i r township was being discussed, although they 

10 might want t o . So the burden on the townships i s not 

11 n e c e s s a r i l y as heavy as i t might have f i r s t appeared. 

12 Also, a l o t of these bridges are h i s t o r i c , and the 

13 e n t i r e l i n e i s h i s t o r i c . We'll be presenting witnesses, i f 

H there are hearings, as t o the h i s t o r i c value of these 

15 bridges. I submit t h a t the t h r u s t of the case needs t o be 

16 how we can save these bridges, i f possible, f o r the p u b l i c 

17 safety, f o r the f u t u r e t r a i l , and f o r the good of a l l . And 

18 I t h i n k we can get closer t o t h a t i f we go through a l i t t l e 

19 b i t of mediation on t h i s . 

20 JUDGE COCHERES: This i s not a subject t h a t I'm going 

21 t o allow much debate on. Let me make a few poin t s here. 

22 Mediation i s designed t o save expenses. I t ' s not designed 

23 t o be cheap. We have a case i n v o l v i n g 31 crossings. That 

24 i s synonymous w i t h being complex l i t i g a t i o n . You cannot 

25 come i n t o t h i s courtroom and not expect t o spend money j u s t 

0 
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1 t o be here. That's what 31 crossings does f o r us. We don't 

2 have any choice. 

3 I made i t c l e a r at the l a s t prehearing conference 

4 t h a t I would allow mediation t o go forward i f I was n o t i f i e d 

5 p r i o r t o today's prehearing conference. The main player i n 

6 t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n proceeding, and now complaint proceeding, 

7 i s the r a i l r o a d . They have done a 180 degree about face i n 

8 t h e i r p o s i t i o n . That's s i g n i f i c a n t . Ms. Nettke, at the 

9 previous prehearing conference, made i t c l e a r t h a t her 

10 o r g a n i z a t i o n has the wherewithal t o at l e a s t i n i t i a l l y 

11 purchase the l i n e and, not t o minimize a very important 

12 subject, there i s the question of subsequent maintenance of 

13 the t r a i l and secondary maintenance of the t r a i l . She had, 

14 at t h a t time, c e r t a i n c o n s t r u c t i v e suggestions regarding a 

15 n o n p r o f i t agency being w i l l i n g t o monitor and be a p a r t of 

16 t h i s process. 

17 I i n t e n t i o n a l l y allowed the e n t i r e summer t o go by so 

18 as t o allow the p a r t i e s t o attempt t o negotiate among 

19 themselves, but I'm not going t o change what I set f o r t h at 

20 the prehearing conference the l a s t time we met, and t h a t was 

21 t h a t I thought, even though we have 31 crossings and i t does 

22 make i t , by d e f i n i t i o n , a b i g case and complex, you can also 

23 t h i n k about i t as 31 pieces of the same case, and each one 

24 of those pieces i s unique and need not be a s t i c k i n g p o i n t 

25 f o r the whole process. I f the men who are w i t h me today, 
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1 Mf. Carmines and Mr. Hilmer, are able t o resolve some of the 

2 crossing problems, t h a t i s t h a t much less t h a t we have t o 

3 l i t i g a t e , and your c l i e n t s and you f o l k s w i l l b e n e f i t . 

4 I am not an engineer. I must r e l y on the engineers' 

5 testimony i n t h i s case, when i t i s presented, t o understand 

6 how much thi n g s cost. I w i l l t e l l you, p a r t of my personal 

7 biography i s t h a t I once had Gina D'Alfonso's job and 

8 represented PennDOT i n f r o n t of the Public U t i l i t y 

9 Commission at grade crossing cases. My experience from t h a t 

10 job t e l l s me, and i t ' s been confirmed as a judge on the 

11 bsnch, t h a t estimates are not a b s o l u t e l y accurate. They're 

12 u s u a l l y worse when they're going t o r e p a i r something, 

13 because then they take o f f the top laye r and discover there 

14 i s no bottom l a y e r , and t h a t has t o be f i x e d , too. But i n 

15 any event, i t ' s the best we can do. 

16 So I want f o l k s t o keep t h i s i n mind. I'm sorry, but 

17 we have 31 crossings t o deal w i t h i n t h i s case, and t h a t 

18 makes i t complex. You f o l k s are involved because you're the 

19 people who are there. I would urge you t o at l e a s t hear 

20 what the mediators have t o say. I know, f o r example, they 

21 d i d t e l l me t h a t they went out and viewed some of the 

22 crossings already, about h a l f of them, so they've already 

23 made an honest e f f o r t t o save you f o l k s some money. I t h i n k 

24 i t ' s worth i t t o have them t r y t o save you a l i t t l e more. 

25 I'm not guaranteeing t h a t you're going t o get a rebate on 
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1 your taxes here, 13m j u s t simply saying we can make the 

2 amount smaller. 

3 Now, i s there any other subject t h a t I must deal w i t h 

4 as a pa r t of t h i s prehearing conference? 

5 MR. NEWCOMER: Your Honor, i f 1 may, t h i s i s Mel 

6 Newcomer on behalf of Providence. When we were t a l k i n g 

7 about scheduling o f f the record and when you went onto the 

8 record, you referenced the f a c t t h a t you w i l l , on occasion, 

9 depending on the circumstances i n v o l v i n g the case, go beyond 

10 regu l a r business hours. 

11 JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. 

12 MR. NEWCOMER: The only concern t h a t I have i s t h a t 

13 the f i r s t Monday of each month i s the r e g u l a r l y scheduled 

14 meeting f o r the Board of Supervisors i n Providence Township. 

15 As we have i d e n t i f i e d the hearing sequence f o r November, i t 

16 appears t h a t Providence would be f i r s t . The day poses no 

17 problem. I f we were i n a s i t u a t i o n , I would want you t o be 

18 aware i n advance t h a t the supervisors who w i l l most probably 

19 be i n attendance do have t h e i r r e g u l a r l y scheduled meeting 

20 t h a t n i g h t , on the 6th of November. So t h a t i f t h a t w i l l 

21 pose a problem f o r Your Honor, e i t h e r moving Providence t o 

22 Wednesday or maybe, i f we know i n advance t h a t we need t o 

23 p o t e n t i a l l y cut o f f having the t h i r d day, t h a t we need t o 

24 cut o f f on the f i r s t day about 5:00 or perhaps 5:30 at the 

25 l a t e s t t o allow them t o be back f o r t h e i r 7:30 meeting. I 
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1 d i d n ' t have a good o p p o r t u n i t y t o mention t h a t up t i l l now, 

2 but i t ' s something I 'd l i k e Your Honor t o be aware of. 

3 JUDGE COCHERES: I thank you f o r t h a t c l a r i f i c a t i o n . 

4 That i s an e x c e l l e n t p o i n t . I ' l l j u s t simply move 

5 Providence t o Wednesday, the 8th. We'll be somewhat 

6 d i s j o i n t e d i n our presenta t i o n , but i t doesn't matter; we're 

7 a l l f l e x i b l e enough t o understand what's going on. 

8 MR. NEWCOMER: Thank you, Your Honor. 

9 JUDGE COCHERES: I appreciate your b r i n g i n g up t h a t 

10 p o i n t . I know from having d e a l t w i t h the Sunshine Law, once 

11 you've set a schedule, you don't have much i n the way of 

12 good o p p o r t u n i t i e s t o change i t without having t o 

13 r e a d v e r t i s e , and I don't want you t o be i n t h a t p o s i t i o n . 

14 MR. NEWCOMER: Thank you. 

15 JUDGE COCHERES: Are there any other problems t h a t I 

16 have t o deal with? 

17 MS. GONICK: Your Honor, Kathie Gonick, Q u a r r y v i l l e 

18 Borough. W i l l you then be moving Q u a r r y v i l l e t o Monday, 

19 November 6th? Because I bel i e v e t h a t Borough Council meets 

20 the f i r s t Monday of the month, and unless they change t h a t 

21 p a r t i c u l a r date, we may have a s i m i l a r problem, not being 

22 sure one way or the other whether any members of Borough 

23 Council, i n f a c t , want t o attend the hearing. 

24 JUDGE COCHERES: How many crossings are i n 

25 Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough? 
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1 MS. GONICK: Three, Your Honor. 

2 JUDGE COCHERES: Three. Fine. We can solve t h a t 

3 easier than Providence Township by t a k i n g Q u a r r y v i l l e f i r s t . 

4 MS. GONICK: Okay. 

5 JUDGE COCHERES: That w i l l get us through — w e l l , 

6 l e t me t h i n k about t h a t f o r a moment. We can't do t h a t . We 

7 can get your witnesses on f i r s t , but you may w e l l want — do 

8 you a n t i c i p a t e any necessity f o r Council members t o be 

9 present during your cross-examination of other p a r t i e s ' 

10 witnesses who may t e s t i f y about Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough? 

11 MS. GONICK: I'm not sure a t t h i s p o i n t , Your Honor. 

12 I'm not even sure a t t h i s p o i n t t h a t any Council members 

13 would be i n t e r e s t e d i n t e s t i f y i n g . I n our discussions t h a t 

14 has not i n f a c t been the case. I j u s t can't say at t h i s 

15 p o i n t i f they're going t o change t h e i r minds and want t o be 

16 a p a r t of the proceedings. So f a r , no. 

17 JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t ; f i n e . Then I'm going t o 

18 proceed on the assumption t h a t we w i l l hear your witnesses 

19 f i r s t on Monday morning, and t h a t the only person t h a t 

20 stands t o be inconvenienced w i l l be you, i f you have t o stay 

21 l a t e r on Monday than you might o r d i n a r i l y wish. 

22 I s there any other comment? Mr. Z i e l o n i s . 

23 MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, w i l l your prehearing order 

24 e s t a b l i s h a schedule of witnesses or a schedule of p a r t i e s 

25 as t o t h e i r p r e s entation of t h e i r witnesses? 
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1 JUDGE COCHERES: I was not i n t e n d i n g t o do t h a t 

2 because we had previo u s l y relegated Providence Township t o 

3 one day ox hearing and everybody else t o be lumped i n t o the 

4 other day ox hearing. Now, I'm w i l l i n g t o use the 

5 p o s s i b i l i t y of a t h i r d day as a s p i l l o v e r day. What I 

6 suggest, and Mr. Z i e l o n i s , you have the experience t o do 

7 t h i s , and t h a t i s t h a t the p a r t i e s , among themselves, agree 

8 on the order of presentation of witnesses. I have j u s t t o l d 

9 Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough they can be the f i r s t one. A f t e r t h a t 

10 I'm not going t o t r y and keep t r a c k of i t . You have, by 

11 v i r t u e of your many appearances i n f r o n t of me, s u b s t a n t i a l 

12 awareness t h a t the p a r t i e s can agree as t o what order the 

13 presentation w i l l be i n and what days they w i l l proceed. 

14 MR. ZIELONIS: I only mention t h a t , Your Honor, 

15 because 30 of the crossings are i n Lancaster. I t h i n k the 

16 county w i l l present a witness covering a l l of the crossings. 

17 JUDGE COCHERES: That would not be a sur p r i s e t o me. 

18 I would hope so. 

19 MR. WYLAND: Your Honor? 

20 JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. Mr. Wyland. 

21 MR- WYLAND: Crossing number 28, the Martic Forge 

22 T r e s t l e , of course, i s a b i g s t r u c t u r e , and I t h i n k 

23 accordingly we can expect a longer period of time t o be 

24 devoted t o the issues surrounding t h a t . I t h i n k i t 

25 n a t u r a l l y lends i t s e l f t o be l a s t on the l i s t , but I wonder 

8 
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1 i f Your Honor had considered perhaps saving t h a t f o r the 

2 l a s t day. I t h i n k there are also a number of other p a r t i e s 

3 who would not be i n t e r e s t e d i n t h a t p a r t i c u l a r crossing. I t 

4 may make sense from a scheduling standpoint t o set aside a 

5 block of time devoted t o t h a t issue. 

6 JUDGE COCHERES: I am c e r t a i n l y w i l l i n g t o do t h a t . 

7 Mr. Wyland, I know t h a t your f i r m has appeared i n f r o n t of 

8 me, not necessarily you, but i n complex party l i t i g a t i o n i n 

9 the past. I am c e r t a i n l y w i l l i n g t o use t h a t t h i r d day 

10 s p i l l o v e r f o r t h a t M a r tic Township problem. 

11 MR. EATON: Judge? 

12 JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, Mr. Eaton. 

13 MR. EATON: Just one observation. We apparently w i l l 

14 be going forward w i t h a mediation process here, which may 

15 change considerably the complexion of t h i s problem before we 

16 get t o the end of October. I t would seem t o me t o make 

17 sense t o wi t h h o l d any f i r m decisions a t t h i s time as t o 

18 sequence and the t i m i n g and the r e s t of i t u n t i l we have a 

19 l i t t l e b e t t e r f e e l f o r how much time and what kind of 

20 sequence w i l l seem l o g i c a l as we approach our hearing date. 

21 JUDGE COCHERES: I agree w i t h you, Mr. Eaton. I am 

22 confident t h a t t h i s i s a problem t h a t the p a r t i e s can 

23 resolve without my necessarily becoming involved. I would 

24 c e r t a i n l y hope, f o r example, t h a t i f Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough, t o 

25 use them as an example, could s e t t l e out a l l of t h e i r 
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1 problems, then t h a t they need not show up at a l l . I t ' s 

2 always been my experience t h a t the p a r t i e s are best s u i t e d 

3 t o developing t h e i r own presentation of witnesses f o r 

4 hearing dates j u s t a few days before the hearing, so t h a t 

5 should be the appropriate time period. 

6 I s there anyone else who has a comment on the 

7 prehearing format f o r t h i s morning? 

8 (No response.) 

9 JUDGE COCHERES: I n t h a t case I want t o thank you a l l 

10 f o r coming. I'm going t o a c t u a l l y p h y s i c a l l y leave the room 

11 a t t h i s p o i n t and allow you t o discuss w i t h Mr. Hilmer and 

12 Mr. Carmines what t h e i r agenda i s . I don't know t h a t they 

13 have a p a r t i c u l a r l y long agenda. I t h i n k i t ' s more i n the 

14 nature or some scheduling, but I'm going t o l e t t h a t up t o 

15 them. 

16 Let's go o f f the record. 

17 (Discussion o f f the record.) 

18 JUDGE COCHERES: Let's go back on the record. 

19 Thank you f o r a t t e n d i n g t h i s prehearing conference. 

20 I in t e n d t o prepare a prehearing order t h a t w i l l summarise 

21 the p o i n t s , p a r t i c u l a r l y w i t h scheduling and discovery, and 

22 I w i l l allow t h i s meeting now t o be taken over by Mr. 

23 Carmines. 

24 (Whereupon, at 11:59 a.m., the prehearing conference 

25 was adjourned.) 

i t 
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